2005-2006 SBDM Annual Report for New Highland Elementary School

The 2005-2006 New Highland SBDM Council was comprised of the following members:  Connie Goff, Mike Mayhew, Bonnie Turner, Kaytie Georgel, Pancy Jones, and Angel Fulkerson.

Subcommittees and membership:  Budget Committee-Jackie Gibbons, Trish Tabb, Lana Mitchell, Joan Hill, Lisa Ortiz, Mike Mayhew; Curriculum Committee-Missy Sego, Rooney Gray, Twyla French, Bonnie Turner; Fund Raising Committee- Trevor Goodman, Karen Davis, Kaytie Georgel, Kristen Gani, Robin Pitvorec, Georgia Gordon; Staffing Committee-Gena Mitchell, Melissa Wyman, Wanda Miller, Amanda Mattingly; Planning/CSIP Committee- Suzanne Gaslin, Barbara Dahl, Kristen Lazuta; Public Relations/Climate Committee- Suzanne Miksha, Debbie Anderson, Karen Drake; Technology Committee- Angie Rendon, Alyssa Benton, Robyn Khan, Linda Yates, Terry Luckett, Johnny Duncan; Discipline Committee- Dave Swartz, Pam Hall, Alyssa Benton, J.D. Duncan, Robbie Howard; Professional Development Committee- Lisa Greene, Renee Cox, Kim Sweet, Jessica Purchis, Suzanne Gaslin, Beth Carroll;Grant Writing Committee- Deedee Malley, Ronda Nolan.

New Highland’s newly elected SBDM Council met for the first time on June 11th, 2005. The meeting was conducted in Mrs. Goff’s office as the rest of the building was undergoing renovation of the heating and air conditioning system.  As this was the first meeting for the council there was a full agenda: 

a. Personnel issues discussed…Donnie Lynch - ½ time assistant-principal.

b. Policy and By-Laws to be read by new council for consideration for adoption.    Copies were given to members in attendance.

c. Drink Machines – we will look into healthier selections…monies taken in go to student fund for general disbursement to benefit student activities.

d. Exercise Plan for school…to be taken under advisement until further information from the state or Dr. Hughes is received.

e. Wellness Plan…brief discussion and look at sample draft item tabled for next meeting.

f. Formation of a Grant-Writing Committee to be added to school committee list.

g. Discussion about new computer programs for the school (Compass and MAPS programs.

This agenda set the note for the formation of goals for the year.  We were very excited about the coming school year as the school had ended on a positive note last year.   With the installation of the new heating and air conditioning system and a complete make-over of our library furnishings, we all were anticipating a great start to the coming school year. 

During the year, we reviewed and rewrote our school policies and posted them on the school’s website.  Our Wellness Policy-Discipline Committee formulated an excellent plan that was adopted and enforced that every day students do some activities which are physical in nature and promote healthy choices in everyday lifestyles.  This was in addition to the once a week Physical Education Class.

Our newly formed Junior BETA Club (recommended by the council) was very active with 14 of 24 students members attending the state BETA club convention held in March of 2006.

The counsel approved funding for special t-shirts for 3rd, 4th and 5th grades to motivate students and encourage school spirit during testing time.  The council set goals for increasing writing portfolio scores and came up with the resolution that during the 2006-07 school year we would implement a 3rd/4th grade-writing block, so that 3rd and 4th grade teachers share the task of  completing writing portfolios.  We also discussed hiring a writing coach to work with students during January through March. The council also decided that teachers would be paid to work with portfolio pals during portfolio camp for 3 hours on two Saturdays at the pay of $50.00 per teacher.  

One of the final acts of the council was to set the Open House date of July 27, 2006, from 4:30 to 6:30 p.m.

